Model letter 2 

From head teacher notifying parent(s) of a pupil's fixed period exclusion of more than 5 school days or a fixed period exclusion which brings the total to more than 5 school days (up to and including 15 school days) in a term.
 
Dear [Parent's name]
 
I am writing to inform you of my decision to exclude [Child's Name] for a fixed period of [specify period]. This means that [Child's Name] will not be allowed in school for this period. The exclusion start date is [date] and the end date is [date]. We expect (Child’s name) to be back in school on (date) at (time)

(Child’s name) has been excluded for this fixed period because (reason for exclusion).

You have a duty to ensure that your child is not present in a public place in school hours during the first 5 school days [or specify dates if exclusion is for fewer than 5 days] of this exclusion, that is on [specify dates]. I must advise you that you may receive a penalty notice from the local authority if your child is present in a public place on the specified dates without reasonable justification. It will be for you to show that there is reasonable justification for this.
 
We will take reasonable steps to set work during the [first 5 or specify other number as appropriate] school days of his [or her] exclusion [specify the arrangements for this]. 
[if the individual exclusion is for more than 5 days]
From the 6th school day of the pupil's exclusion [specify date] the school will provide suitable full-time education. Further arrangements will be communicated to you within the next three days.

 You have the right to request a meeting of the school's discipline committee to whom you may make representations, and my decision to exclude can be reviewed. [As the period of this exclusion is more than 5 school days / As this exclusion means that your child has now been excluded for a period of more than 5 school days this term] the discipline committee must meet if you request it to do so. The latest date by which the discipline committee must meet, if you request a meeting, is [specify date — no later than the 50th school day after the date on which the discipline committee were notified of this exclusion]. If you do wish to make representations to the discipline committee, and wish to be accompanied by a friend or representative, please contact [name of contact] on/at [contact details — address, phone number, email], as soon as possible. Please advise if you have a disability or special needs which would affect your ability to attend or take part in a meeting at the school. Also, please inform [contact] if it would be helpful for you to have an interpreter present at the meeting.
 
You may wish to contact the Inclusion Support Officer at Central Bedfordshire Council on 0300 300 6924, who can provide advice on the process. You may also find it useful to contact the Coram Children's Legal Centre which provides free legal advice and information to parents on education matters. The Centre can be contacted on 0300 330 5485 or at http://www.childrenslegalcentre.com/. The advice line is open from 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday, except Bank Holidays, and 24th December to the 1st January. The Department for Education’s statutory guidance on exclusions can be found at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-exclusion
This information will be shared with other services within Central Bedfordshire Childrens Services including the Early Help and the SEND services who may  contact you to offer additional  support. Further information can be found at:

http://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/school/professionals/information-practitioners/early-help-offer.aspx
SEN and Disability - Local offer (http://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/children/sen-disability/landing.aspx) 

 Yours sincerely
 
[Name]
Headteacher

